ROADHOGGS LEICESTER A.C. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE COW AND PLOUGH ON 3rd FEBRUARY 2010

1. Present:

Dave Swan, Colin Smith, Dave Lodwick, Kim Richardson, Keith Dakin, Mark Chamberlain, Barry Waterfield, Martin Capell, Peter Sloneczny, John Stew, Charlotte Wood, Clare O'Neill, Malcolm Blyth, Nick Cobley, Rachel Moyes, Valerie Spezi, Ludovic Renou, Rob Milstead, Ceri Davies, Steve Martin, Sid Smith, Stef Turner, Fiona Turner, Jon Heap, Angela Ladkin, Jerry Wilkes

2. Apologies:

Tom Martin, Rebecca Bromwich, Baz Barratt, Alison Lodwick, Trudy Sharpe.

3. Minutes of Previous AGM:

The minutes of the 2009 AGM were agreed and adopted.

4. Matters Arising from Previous AGM:

Need for Ladies Captain still outstanding. Clare O'Neill volunteered.

Kit – to be discussed later

Keith had proposed Lady athlete of year – this was actioned, with Charlotte winning the award this year.

5. Chairmans Report:

Dave S thanked the club members for all their assistance during year, with events such as Presentation night and the 25th Anniversary night, and with the marshalling of races. Committee members were also thanked for their support during the year. Membership numbers are also up, so a positive year for Roadhoggs.

6. Treasurers Report:

|--|

11071211000071000011102000		
	Debit	Credit
Members Subscriptions		£1101.50
Purchase and Sale of Kit	£289.73	
Affiliation	£397.00	
Social Activities	£733.20	
Race Entry Fees	£404.50	
Receipts from Big Fun Run		£310.00
Hosting of Races		£424.33
Balance of Income over Expenditure	£11.40	
DECONOUTATION	04005.00	04005.00
<u>RECONCILIATION</u>	<u>£1835.83</u>	£1835.83

Opening Balance 01.01.09 Closing Balance 31.12.09	£2073.77 £2085.17
Difference	£11.40
NEW EVENTS FOR 2009 25 TH Anniversary Celebrations Big Fun Run Kibworth 6	£481.88 £310.00 £333.60

7. Road Running Captains Report:

Mark Chamberlain reported a great year for Nick Cobley. Training nights have been good and races well attended.

8. Cross Country Captains Report:

Kim Richardson reported that there had been a full ladies team and men's team in every league cross country race since the AGM last year. Roadhoggs are having best year yet. Men are 7th in division 2, ladies 2nd in division 2 and the Overall team position is 4th in division 2. Nick is making top 20 and Claire is making top 10, so excellent progress. There have been a few one off events, including Huncote, where Trudy was beaten by a gorilla. Kim requested some funding for a tent to be used at Cross country events.

9. Election of Club Officials:

The following people were elected:-

Elected	Nominated	Seconded
Dave Swan	John Stew	Barry
Dave Lodwick	John Stew	Barry
Colin Smith	John Stew	Barry
Mark Chamberlain	John Stew	Barry
Kim Richardson	John Stew	Barry
Rachel Moyes	John Stew	Barry
Claire O'Neill	John Stew	Barry
	Dave Swan Dave Lodwick Colin Smith Mark Chamberlain Kim Richardson Rachel Moyes	Dave Swan Dave Lodwick Colin Smith Mark Chamberlain Kim Richardson Rachel Moyes John Stew John Stew John Stew

Committee :- Ron Atton, Steve Martin, Sid Smith, Alison Lodwick, Keith Dakin and Barry Waterfield .

Dave Swan announced that the committee meetings for 2010 are scheduled for the last Tuesday of April, July and October at the Cow and Plough at 7.30pm, unless otherwise notified.

10. Roadhoggs Races 2010:

Glooston – Colin and Dave L to do paperwork and organisation between them. Race is to be kept at the same time and location, on 19th June 2010. There will need to be an alternative cake supply, as last years suppliers are not available.

Rebecca's cake making sideline may be an option. Earlier promotion of race was discussed and Dave L is to send an e mail to other clubs to provide early warning.

Three events to be aware of.

Kibworth league race 21st February – need to provide 6 marshalls, if people injured and not running could they volunteer.

Race for Life –around July 10th/11th Roadhoggs usually provide assistance. This year there is one race on Saturday and two on Sunday, morning and afternoon. Roadhoggs have committed to supplying marshalls on the Sunday, if anyone can volunteer.

Abbey Park Fun Run in August – Roadhoggs were paid £300 last year for marshalling this event. Organisers are looking for more assistance for their money from marshalls this year, ie marking out course. Volunteers requested.

11. Social Events 2010:

Keith thanked everyone who attended the social events last year. Proposing a skittles night mid March and looking at a Summer Pirates night at Bradgate Park. Hat night at the end of the Winter season, quiz night and Summer picnic night will also be continued.

Any other ideas from members welcomed.

Curry night proposed by John Stew.

12. Membership News:

Membership fees now due.

36 paid up members so far for 2010. (We had 53 at the end of 2009).

13. AOB:

Dave L – kit- hoodies are being ordered if anyone would like them. Woolly hats may also be ordered if enough interest shown. Please inform Dave L asap. Other kit can be ordered, though usually need an order of around 20 for it to be feasible. Colin to find out cost of trackster bottoms. Odd bits of kits still on offer, as advertised on the website. If anyone requires a second running vest, Dave L can sort this out. Rain coats discussed, quite expensive to order around £35.

Dave L – newsletter. Thanks to those who have contributed and if anyone has anything they'd like to contribute, please do.

Dave L – Summer training nights – proposed staying with the same set up of Manor Road one week and a pub run the following week. Pub venues were discussed and The Bees Knees was voted out, alternative venue to be sought.